
August 17, 2020 

 

Good Morning, 

 

My name is Elizabeth Paul.  

I have been a Manicurist for 21 years. I am a “By Appointment Only” and have been for 18 years. The 

majority of my clients have been with me for 10 to 20 years. All of my clients except for 1 are all over 60 

and need my expertise to take care of their feet. They are unable to take care of their own feet because 

of their physical limitations and because of this we need to be classified as essential workers for their 

health and well being. 

 

I rent a space from Tara Estes / Glo Skincare and Nails, 425 N McPherson • Suite D • Fort Bragg. There 

are only the 2 of us there and we have been working together for 6 years. We each can only work on 1 

client at a time and our space is quite large. We never have more than a total of 4 people in the salon at 

one time. 

 

 I understand Dr. Doohan’s position on being proactive. I am very disturbed that Mendocino County is 

not on the watch list and we have been shut down again. It is my opinion that the Nail Industry has been 

inappropriately targeted as a place where COVID exposure is high, it is not! 

The entire Beauty Industry is educated on “Client Safety”, and  before anyone is licensed we are tested 

thoroughly on sanitation/disinfection.  

I take this very seriously and I have all the sanitation procedures in place before and after each client. 

 

We invite you to come and see Glo Skincare and Nails. 

 

 

August 18, 2020 

 

We have since been put on the watch list as of last night. 

 

Calamity Paul 


